
Greenspun School Organizational Team
Minutes for meeting on February 23, 2022

SOT members:
Joe Geeb (parent) present Andrew Slocum (teacher) present
Julie Reitz (parent) absent Heather Houchens (teacher) present
Trista Van Engen (parent) absent Page Zuniga (teacher) present
Sharee Bennecke (parent) present Casey Juliano (teacher) present
Lorin Altman (parent) present Kelly Ray (support staff) absent
Emily Sanchez (student representative) present

Also present:
Jacqueline Carducci, principal
Nakia Barker, assistant principal
Jason Bidwell, assistant principal
Shannon Regin, assistant principal

● Sharee calls the meeting to order at 2:36 pm
● Sharee calls roll
● Sharee moves on to approval of the Feb. 2 minutes.  Joe motions to approve,

Page 2nds, Feb. 2 minutes are approved.
● Sharee moves to next agenda item, COVID protocols
● Joe explains that testing sites are being phased out across the valley, and that

the health district continues to adjust policies as the situation evolves, including
an increase in other sicknesses.

● Sharee asks if Christina is able to speak at this meeting, Jackie explains that she
is unable to present at this meeting, due to an audit this week.

● Sharee asks if Christina can present January and February budget expenditures
at the March meeting.

● Sharee asks about strategic budget updates, Nakia explains that the strategic
budget has been submitted to CCSD.

● Page explains that Summer Transition program will go on as planned at the end
of this summer to orient incoming 6th graders to Greenspun Junior High

● Nakia inquires about progress on securing funding for the gymnasium
scoreboard. Joe reports that he is actively investigating leads for benefactors to
the school.

● Heather advises that the team reach out to the Greenspun family for assistance
with needed programs.



● Sharee asks about the results of the school climate survey, Nakia explains that
she will email the results to SOT members.

● Sharee asks Emily if there is anything that she would like to share with the SOT,
Emily explains that she appreciated the announcement from Jackie regarding the
mask mandate being lifted.

● Sharee compliments the admin team on their efforts to produce the weekly
newsletter, numerous SOT members echo compliments as well.

● Sharee asks Joe about progress toward inviting outside food vendors to come
onto campus as a fundraising opportunity.

● Emily adds that her elementary school used to have a Kona Ice food truck visit
every Friday, and it was very popular.

● Heather explains that some of the financial auditing rules are changing that will
make fundraising more challenging.

● Page adds that she will add fundraising ideas/options to the agenda for the next
TAC meeting.

● Casey makes a motion to adjourn, Page seconds, meeting is adjourned at
4:04pm

Next SOT meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 9 @2:30pm.


